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From: kenneth <fitzpatrickkj@gmail.com> 

Date: August 14, 2015 at 10:30:10 AM EDT 

To: <todd@genoa.org> 

Subject: OPPOSE FRIVILOUS LAWSUIT, SEEK COSTS AND MANTAIN DENIAL OF 

PERMIT 

WE ARE RESIDENTS, ACTIVE VOTING CONSTITUENTS AND TAXPAYERS OF 

GENOA TOWNSHIP. WE LIVE DIRECTLY ACROSS BRIGHTON ROAD. WE URGE 

YOU TO ACTIVELY OPPOSE THE FRIVOLOUS LAWSUIT. THE PLEA FOR 

EXTRAORDINARY RELEIF IS PATENTLY FRIVOLOUS AS RELIEF IS AVAILABLE 

NORMAL SUIT ) YOU SHOULD INSTRUCT YOUR COUNSEL TO SEEK COSTS FROM 

THE SCHOOL. A BAD BUSINESS DECISION BY THE SCHOOL IS NOT A BASIS FOR 

A LAWSUIT.  
 

THE SCHOOL HAS A PERFECTLY ADEQUATE FACILITY IN PINCKNEY THUS NO 

“BURDEN ON THEIR RELIGIOUS EXERCISE…” AND THERE IS A PERFECTLY 

REASONABLE RIGHT FOR THE TOWNSHIP TO DENY THE PERMIT. THOSE INCLUDE 

TRAFFIC INCREASE, DAMAGE TO ROADS AND ADJACENT FACILITIES, THE NEED 

TO PROVIDE POLICE PROTECTION FOR THE SAFETY OF THE CHILDREN AND THE 

RESIDENTS DUE TO FURTHER INCREASES IN ALREADY OVERLOADED TRAFFIC 

AT PRESENT. THE ENTRANCE TO LAKE FOREST IS ALREADY BEING USED FOR A 

TURN AROUND BY USERS OF THE NAZARENE CHURCH ON SUNDAYS.  THE 

SCHOOL WOULD MULTIPLY THAT BY A LARGE NUMBER 5 DAYS A WEEK.  

 

 . WE HAVE SEEN THE BURDEN OF SCHOOL TRAFFIC WITH THE HIGH SCHOOL. IN 

FACT, IT HAS CAUSED A DRIVE THROUGH ISSUE IN OUR SUBDIVISION ALREADY. 

WHY ADD TO OUR BURDEN FOR A SCHOOL WITH A PERFECTLY ADEQUATE 

FACILITY IN PINCKNEY? 

 

KEN FITZPATRICK AND JANICE FITZPATRICK  

7458 PINE VISTA DR. 

BRIGHTON 

 

mailto:fitzpatrickkj@gmail.com
mailto:todd@genoa.org


To all Genoa Township Planning Commission and 

Board of trustees 

  I would like to provide a simple analysis of the traffic study as 

submitted with the special use request of the Church of the Nazarene.  I 

know some of you had a gut feeling that there would be an impact on 

traffic yet the studies implied minimal impact.  I have done some 

simple analysis of the traffic study and found a significant flaw in the 

data used.  As we all know with computer models and math equations, 

garbage in garbage out.   My purpose for writing this is to help all of us 

understand that there will be more of an impact than the study 

indicates.  Please take this as a vote of confidence on the denial and 

hopefully the whole lawsuit thing can go away for other reasons.  I 

know Eric has had to recuse himself but maybe he can collaborate my 

interpretation of the report. 

The memo dated June 23, 2015, from Fleis & Vandenbrink projects 

(page 2 of the report) 127 pick-ups for the future student enrollment of 

250.    This may be an accurate projection for the drop off and pick up 

process to determine if the parking lot can handle the flow however the 

impact on Brighton Road is based on flawed data.  That same 

projection indicates 180 total ingress.  To determine how the current 

enrollment driving patterns would relate to the future enrollment they 

used enrollment of 134 plus 18 staff.  With those numbers they 

determined of 71 drop off and pick up cycles.  This is a fact that does 

not include the 12 student drivers and 18 staff.  There are in fact 101 

vehicles involved during a normal day at the school. 101 cars divided 

by 152 students+staff = .665 cars per individual.  They used of 71 as a 

baseline for the traffic issue is faulty.  A more accurate baseline needs 

to include the total vehicle count as it pertains to the overall impact on 

Brighton road and the parking lot ability to support this use. With the 

proposed increase to 250 students and 32 staff a more accurate 

indication of traffic flow should be run using 187 (282 times .665 as in 

the earlier calculation) vehicles.  The model they used for the study 

assumed 127 (their number) vehicles.  If 187 (or even the 180 the trip 

generation program indicates) is placed into the model I suspect there 

would be a drastically different impact study.  Their focus on ingress 



and egress for the drop off and pick up plan caused them to miss the 

need to access the total impact on Brighton road traffic.  I believe 

running the model with 127 cars is far from realistic for a school 

population that has 282 total occupants plus the church staff and 

members that may happen to show up at the busy times.  This modeling 

process assumes the only use of the facility is the school and as such 

does not include any church related traffic during the critical time 

periods. 

Please trust in your thoughts and concerns for the community as a 

whole and do not let the intimidation of a group who did not plan for 

contingency allow you to doubt yourselves.  Those of you who voted 

for the petition will hopefully understand that there has been some data 

interpretation that may have been faulty.  I am not implying any malice 

in the process.  I believe the report was developed to help create a flow 

for the parking area and as such I think it has merit and there was no 

data included for church activity during the critical times.  Again, 

garbage in garbage out.  Thankyou for your time and consideration. 

 

Jay Johnston  

810-772-1128 

 



_____________________________________ 
From: Gmail [hnljay@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, August 07, 2015 10:39 PM 
To: Linda Rowell 
Subject: Thank 
 
I sent this to the board clerk to forward to all board members. I'm not sure if you saw this. 
 
 
I would like to thank you for the denial of the special use permit petition for LCS.  I believe the decision should stand. I 
am a Christian, my children went to public, charter and Christian schools so this is not about the politics of that.  The Naz 
is in a residentially zoned area on one of the busiest roads in brighton.  The traffic studies did not take into account the 
total capacity of the building, they were based on 200 students and staff.  The school plan to stagger start and end times 
to fit between high school times and Maltby times will just cause brighton road to be busy for a longer period without a 
quiet time during early rush hour time.  There was no discussion about traffic impact during HS sporting events that will 
coincide with LCS sporting events.   The school will be more than just the weekday events they marketed. There will be 
graduations, sporting events, conference, concerts etc.  The board evaluated all factors associated with the petition and 
should be allowed to do what they feel is right for the community.  I attended all but one of the planning commission 
meetings and there were several requests for information that the Naz could not provide.  In November LCS advertised 
their move to the NAZ despite the fact that there had been no petition for the special use permit until February-mar 
time frame. Please ensure the board decision stands  as issued.  I was at all but one of the planning commission 
meetings and the failure of this petition rests solely on the petitioner for failing to present a viable plan to handle traffic 
and neighbor concerns about the potential Impact on the surrounding community. The failure for the schools ( now 
including Light of the World Academy) to plan appropriately for the timing of a permit falls on them. The new "panic" 
and pressure to do this for the children is a manipulative move that falls squarely on the individuals and groups that did 
not do their homework on how to get things approved.  Please help ensure the decision stands and do not allow the 
special  use permit to be issued. The director of Light of the World is using political contacts and social media to self 
serve that schools ( and her) need for a place for that school to exist.  Please do not allow pressure from outside 
agencies to change the board decision.  I am a resident who lives off of Brighton road and there is no study that will 
accurately depict the total impact on traffic.  Theoretical studies sometimes need a human to evaluate the data. The 
engineers and architects of the tower of Pisa is one example.  In inclement weather things that look good on paper tend 
to have issues arise.  We don't need these issues on Brighton road in a residential area.  Thank you for being concerned 
for the overall impact of this request on our community.  Their failure to plan and ensure the permit request was viable 
to begin with should not lead to just allowing it.  This is a residential area that is already heavily burdened by all of the 
current NAZ church activities and High school activities without adding more. How many school members , either the 
LCS or the light of the world are even Genoa township residents. How dare they degrade the sound decisions the board 
made and attempt to claim religious bias. At every meeting at least one if not numerous admitted to the valuable 
contributions the church made to this community. I spoke favorably for the church, it's in the minutes. This is not the 
place for an additional school. The light of the world people are out of line to attack the Genoa board when they are not 
even the petitioner for the special use permit. The church ministers have said they will not push further. How dare they 
attack you and the rest of the board who evaluated the gains versus the impacts of this petition. Bravo to the board for 
standing up for the rights of the silent majority. I am sorry they have taken this action and pray they will learn how 
wrong they are in taking personal attacks on you, the ones who serve and protect our community. Bravo to you and 
please stay strong. 
Feel free to call me if you have any questions. 
 
Walter "jay" Johnston 
810-772-1128<tel:810-772-1128> 
Genoa township resident and neighbor. 
 
 
 
 

tel:810-772-1128


August 6, 2015 

 

 

Genoa Board Members, 

 

I am a long time resident of Brighton, MI.  As a child, I attended both private and public 

schools in Brighton, and my own children have as well.  I grew up in a small home on 

Brighton Road across from The Herbst Farm, which eventually was torn down due to 

growth and change. 

 

I currently live on Aljoann Road, which is the street adjacent to The Naz property.  I’ve 

been an Aljoann Road resident since 2002.  You may or may not have seen some of my 

letters and/or emails over the13 years each time The Naz Church asked for upgrades or 

additions, and now most recently renting their property to a K-12 school.  I attempt to 

attend as many of the Planning Commission meetings as possible, to voice my opinion, 

because as a neighbor, I was INVITED to.  Every meeting I have ever attended, I have 

left feeling discouraged and disheartened.  I have felt as if the Planning Commission 

didn’t care about my home and neighborhood as much as it cared about the church and 

the business it was creating.  But, I got used to it and just learned to live without worrying 

too much about how it has affected my family, my neighborhood, and myself. 

 

I want to personally thank you for denying the church’s request to rent their property to a 

K-12 school.  Not because I wanted bushes planted, not because I am against children, 

not because I want to hurt the church or the schools involved.  I am thankful because 

there is just not enough space left here in this residential area; it’s becoming a business 

district.  There are three churches, soon to be four.  There are three schools with children 

and families hustling and bustling on Brighton Road at all hours of the day.  We all know 

what this traffic looks like; I’ve lived it for years.  Thank you for looking out for my 

residential area.  Thank you for trying to keep it an enjoyable place to live.   

 

I am truly sorry about the headache this must be causing you, as I am living it each day 

with you.  I am hopeful this will pass; I remember when my school closed, Miller Early 

Childhood Center.  It was a BIG story for a while, but it eventually got easier.  (And by 

the way, NO schools have to close, but you probably know this.)  I appreciate you 

understanding where many residents of the Brighton Road area are coming from. 

 

Kindly, 

 

Andrea Spaanstra 
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